

Friday 5th April 2019



Expected average attendance for a child is 96.1%. Our attendance for last week was:

Carne: 98.71% Pendower: 97.08% Kiberick: 96.11%

Congratulations Carne you are our attendance heroes this week.



Message from Mr Tyers

It is with sadness that I write my final message in the Veryan School newsletter. I have been honoured to lead and work alongside a fantastic team of children, families and community at Veryan.

I look forward to seeing some of you in our collective worship tomorrow morning and saying farewell in person in the school playground.

I wish to thank you all for welcoming me into your school and community over the past year and a half and sincerely wish every one of you the very best in your ongoing journey through education.

Yours sincerely

Josh Tyers

Our new greenhouse

Granny Beetham is still coming in each week and helping the children to tend to their plants and they hope to grow some delicious treats. Mr Knowles has been kind enough to construct one of our planting beds and we can't wait to see the finished article and begin planting out. A huge thank you Mr Knowles!!

Miss Goodall would like to add to the planting area with a mud kitchen

Do you have some pallets or crates that we could use for this? We would also love to make use of old:

- Large watering can
- Saucepans (with or without lids)
- Frying pans
- Large utensils (metal)
- And a kitchen sink!! (No really!) Or large metal bowls





If you are able to donate these please speak to Mrs Allan in the school office.



Carne class: Sennen for her kindness to others—Sennen always puts others happiness first and thinks of others before herself.

Pendower class: Rosie for her fantastic work in her SATs

Kiberick class: Kiberick class for being an absolute pleasure to teach and watch develop as independent resilient

Breakfast Club

lust a reminder that Mrs Warburton still runs breakfast club Monday-Thursday. Mrs Warburton is also available to come in on a Friday morning—at present we do not have bookings for Friday and therefore she does not come in, however, the service is available should you need it. Just let Mrs Warburton or Mrs Allan know in advance and book as normal on Parentpay.

Breakfast session 1: Runs 7:45-8:45 Breakfast session 2: Runs 8:15-8:45

Spring dates for your diary

Friday 5th April

- Non-uniform day organised by the PFA in lieu of a chocolate egg donation
- Party afternoon—celebrating the end of term and a farewell to Mr Tyers.

Friday 5th April—End of term. Happy Easter! Saturday 20th April

PFA Easter Extravaganza (see page 3 for info) Veryan Sports and Social Club 10.30-12.30

Tuesday 23rd April—New term begins

Tuesday 23rd April

RNLI beach safety talk

Wednesday 24th April—Miss Jarrett at Veryan Friday 26th April

- Miss Jarrett at Veryan
- Open the Book in collective worship

Monday 29th April

Class photos

Wednesday 1st May

Dodgeball festival (letters to come home after half term)

Monday 13th May

Year 6 SATs week

Friday 17th May

Open the Book in collective worship



Veryan Sports News

Colour Me Active

On Friday 29th March, Veryan School participated in Grampound Road School Council's Colour Me Active Event, to raise money for Bullies Out (a National Anti-Bullying charity, who

provide workshops in schools). We began with a carousel of fun, fitness activities, which included dancing, mini sports games and athletics. A colour run was the exciting finale. We held a KS1 run followed by a KS2 run and the children ended up doused in multi-coloured paint. In total, we raised £470.70 for the charity. The day was enjoyed by everyone involved and we hope to hold another event in the near future. Thank you to everyone who took part.



Year 3 dance at The Roseland Academy

Pendower children had a lovely time at the Roseland on Wednesday, learning dance routines with some of the Roseland pupils. They then came back into school to show the class some of the routines they had learnt.

'Moving Morning'

On Thursday morning a group of children from Pendower headed to Grampound With Creed School to take part in a variety of fun non-competitive sporting activities. Why not ask them about scorpions and spiders? Miss Danks said the children were "excellent today!"

Thank you again for all the parent support we have had with transporting children to and from events this term. We truly couldn't take part in so many exciting off site opportunities without your help. If you are able to give up some of your time, have business insurance on your vehicle, and are willing to have a DBS check please ask at the school office for the relevant information.



There's still time to take part in 'Guess How Many Sweets are in the Jar' competition. This can be found in the main office and is to raise funds for the National Autistic Society. It is 5op a go - guess correctly and you win the whole tub!!

Truro and The Roseland Family Hubs





Free Holiday Craft Session and Lunch

Come and spend some family time at our holiday craft session.

We will provide lunch and refreshments and all the craft materials.

Early Help Family workers will be available to offer help / support information and quidance.

0.- 11 years

Veryan Parish Hall Truro TR2 504

Monday 15th April 2019 10.00 - 13.30pm

Parents/carers must accompany and be responsible for their child/rep. To book a place and for further information, please call or text 07973813604



PLUS: EASTER CRAFT CONTEST!

CLASS 1 EASTER BONNETS, CLASS 2 DECORATED EGGS, CLASS 3 EASTER ART, PHOTO OR POEM!

50P PER ENTRY OR 3 ENTRIES FOR £1

BRING YOUR ENTRIES IN BY 11AM TO BE IN WITH A CHANCE OF A PRIZE!

ALL PROCEEDS TO VERYAN SCHOOL

